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BOARD OF HEALTH 
1196 MAIN STREET 

HOLDEN, MASSACHUSETTS  01520 

 
TELEPHONE (508) 210-5542 

Facsimile (508) 829-0252 

HEALTH DEPARTMENT 

 

Town of Holden 

Board of Health Meeting 

July 30, 2019 

 

Members Present - Mr. Michael Mazloff, Ms. Michelle O’Rourke 

 

Others Present:  Mr. Koby Owusu-Ansah – Regional Public Health Specialist, Denise Monteiro – 

Recording Secretary, Pamela Harding – Director Planning & Development, John Woodsmall – Director 

Department of Public Works, Ryan Mouradian – Water & Sewer Superintendent   

 

Called Board of Health Meeting to Order: 5:35 PM 

 

Ryan Mouradian – Water & Sewer Superintendent – Board of Health Floor Drain Regulation 

 Ryan presented the Board a slide show showing maps with the locations that could possibly 

be affected by the Floor Drain Regulation. He also stated that he researched other towns and 

found that Grafton and West Boylston both have the Floor Drain Regulation.  

 Mike Mazloff asked why Holden didn’t adopt this previously 

 Ryan responded that this came up on a survey done by the state in December 2018. 

 Michelle O’Rourke made a motion to adopt the Floor Drain Regulations, Michael Mazloff 

2nd  – APPROVED           

 

Following up from last month’s meeting on resident concern of glyphosate usage in town 

 Michael Mazloff asked John Woodsmall – Director Department of Public Works if 

glyphosate is being used in town. 

 John Woodsmall responded that it is used but only by a person that holds a Commercial 

Pesticide Applicator License, it is strictly controlled. They have to be certified, the 

glyphosate used is DEP approved. 

 

Approval of Meeting Minutes June 25, 2019 

 Tabled until next meeting 

 

Title V – Mr. Koby Owusu-Ansah– Regional Public Health Specialist 

Koby Owusu-Ansah reviewed the following Title V list: 

  Inspections Completed 

  70 Cutler Road – Passes  

  226 Brattle Street – Passes  

  60 Wood Street – Passes  

 101 B Main Street – Passes  

 55 Willow Brook Road – Passes  

  6 Greenbriar Lane – Passes  

 502 Wachsuett Street – Passes  
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 371 Sterling Road – Fails  

 406 Sterling Road – Passes  

 20 Mixter Road – Conditionally Passes    

 

 Systems Being Installed 

  1010 Princeton Street 

  Lot 12 Fisher Road 

  Lot 1 Wachusett Street 

  520 Manning Street 

 

 Systems Being Repaired 
 136 Moscow Road   

 

Health Agents Report / Updates – Mr. Koby Owusu-Ansah – Regional Public Health Specialist  

 Routine Food Inspections – Dunkin Donuts (Main Street), Specialty Sandwich, Harvest 

Grill, Farmers Market, Stewarts Chocolates, Lilac Hedge Farm (Back 40 Music Festival), 

Vals, 122 Diner (change of ownership), Cheoy Lees, AFC Sushi, Jed’s, Speedway 

 General Inspections – Dawson Recreational Pool – Open, Reserve on Salisbury Pool – 

Open, Camp Kinneywood & Mirror Pond – Open  

 Housing Complaints 

 201 Lovell Road - yard 

 122 Shrewsbury Street – yard  

 270 Reservoir Street – yard  

 

CMRPHA Report – Koby Owusu-Ansah – Regional Public Health Specialist 

 Michael Mazloff attended the Alliance Meeting and had some questions 

 Who maintains the 24/7 Call Down List? Pam Responded Katrina. 

 Talked about closed dispensing sites – Do we have a relationship with Oriol? Pam responded 

she could ask Katrina, right now it is WRHS. 

 Were there any sites open for the H1N1? Koby responded yes the Worcester Senior Center 

 Pam Harding spoke to Katrina in regards to this year’s table top training for emergency 

preparedness. – All set 

 There was discussion at the Alliance meeting about the increased use of vaping and Juul in 

teens. There will be an outreach program at the middle school to address this issue. 

New/Other Business 

Plastic Bag Ban – Michael Mazloff 

 Big Y is in the process of banning plastic bags. Framingham, Shrewsbury and Grafton have a 

Town Bylaw to ban plastic bags. How does a town go about making this a Bylaw? 

 Pam Harding responded it has to be voted for at town meeting. It can be put on the warrant 

by a citizen petition or through the Town Manager and Board of Selectman. 

 Michelle O’Rourke stated she would be in support of moving to the next step to get it on the 

warrant for town meeting. Michelle motioned to support the plastic bag ban and move it 

forward to the Town Manager and Board of Selectman for their approval to have this put on 

the warrant. Michael 2nd - Approved 
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 Pam Harding asked Mike Mazloff to send her the information and she will forward it to the 

Town Manager’s office for review. 

 Adjourn – Meeting was adjourned at 6:21 pm. Next Board of Health Meeting is scheduled 

for August 20, 2019 at 5:30 PM.  


